

## Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education

MIMAROPA REGION



Office of the Regional Director

August 2, 2021

MA. LOURDES G. FERRER, CESO III

Regional Executive Director
Department of Environment & Natural Resources
1515 L & S Building,
Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila
mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph

## Dear Director Ferrer:

Greetings!

I hope this letter finds you well. The Department of Education and the Department of Environment and Natural Resources have always worked together hand in hand in ensuring that our learners will have school sites where they can receive their education comfortably.

As you well know, MIMAROPA is an island Region, and to this day still has issues concerning movement, communication, and internet connectivity. This is exacerbated by the ongoing COVID-19 Pandemic as it limits even more the movement of personnel and construction of infrastructure to streamline services. One of this Region's school – Maasin High School – is situated in one of the many islands of Oriental Mindoro and is presently hampered by the aforementioned issues. This school, like so many others, are having difficulties in complying with the requirements of school sites establishments, particularly requesting documents from other agencies such as DENR, since they will either need to travel or would need to transact through online means.

In this connection, this Office is respectfully requesting assistance to allow the transactions of our personnel in schools or in the Division Offices to be done online with your Regional Office or Field Offices, such as requesting of documents, and other incidental processes. This will greatly aid us in ensuring that school sites establishments will continue despite the many challenges.

This Office anticipated a favorable action on our request.

Thank you.

Sincerely yours,

NICOLAS T. CAPULONG, PH.D., CESO V

Director IV Regional Director

ORD-LU/JTL | TRACKING No.:

